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Arms Minute No. 7, 1958

The warehouse schedule remains as outlined in Minute No, 5 dated
July 29, 1958 on the assumption that the molding vendor will
settle labor problems,

Shipping tests have been made of the Nylon 66, Cconsiderable
marking of the nylon stocks has occurred in transit. By
comparison a standard Model 552 subjected to the same tests
appears relatively unaffected. Research & Development explains
that a wood surface because of its nature camouflages marks
compared to the smooth surface of nylon. The Model 552 also
rests on ite operating handle in the package, thus in part
protecting the stock. An adequate package to protect the

Nylon 66 is essential,

Conaideration haz been given to packing the rifle with and witheout ¢
the operating handle in place. Sales requeats that packagingabe

done with the operating handle assembled. 24

The Committee was shown & sample of a& new box wh;qn?ﬁil accope
modate the rifle with the cperating handle assenmbied, and; i
gspeclal wrapping paper for critical bearing:pointaion theirifie.
It 1s now proposed to use this new larger boxj the:% ecialy il
wrapping paper and a special pad or, blddk, to ‘protectitne operéting
handle to make up & new package,. THe Elant will sublit a sample
package complete to latest mpecificatlions fop Sales approval,

The Sales Department had¥ Résed ip;?ngmeﬁﬁf the recent Nylon 661's
are heavier than gheéigpecifidd % 1b, welght, This waz explained
by the fact that'fthe 'gun now has'a powdered metal front sight

with white héad ihhtesd of the lighter weight molded black nylon.
The Piantiwarped thit wi

ast minute dle changes, package

scnange#, and:itninent 1abos trouble at the molding vendor, it

Would BE difficult td make warehouse schedule but everything
0dsibléiwil]l be done to do so.
7

to the Sales Department.

The Committee approved the sample and the Plant is proceeding
with the Model 572 Lightweight accordi to authorization
outlined in Informative Bulletin No, Qn%Arms Division) dated
August 25, 19s8.

Medel drawings of the Rear and Front Sighte for the Model 572 ADL
gun were released for procesasing and tool design Cctober 2,
Drawings of the aluminum Rear Sight were released for procure-

ment, Deslgn of the powder metal dies for the Froat Sight has
started,

An effort will be made to have new parts availsble f
sssembly January 1959, sbie for gEn
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